



Stottesdon and Sidbury Parish Council
Parish Council meeting held on Monday 23rd March 2015 at 7.30pm in Chorley Village Hall.

Present: Cllrs H Barratt (Chairman), B Hamilton-Russell, R Abbiss, J Hill, D Young, S. Allen, A Millington, S Crawford.

Unitary Cllr M Shineton

Clerk: Mrs F Morris

Parishioners: 0

0)
Public participation:

No parishioners present.

1)
Apologies for absence:

Cllrs T Casswell (work) and M Evans (work). It was RESOLVED to accept these apologies.

2)
Declaration of Interests:

The Localism Act 2011, Relevant Authorities (Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012.  
Members are reminded that they are required to leave the room during the discussion and voting on matters in which they have a disclosable pecuniary interest, whether or not the interest is entered in the register of member’s interests maintained by the Monitoring Officer.

None received.

3)
To confirm minutes of the meeting held on February 23rd 2015:

It was RESOLVED that these minutes be signed as a true record.

4)
Matters Arising from the minutes:

(a) Progress report from Clerk:

Reply from SC portfolio holder Claire Wilde – has passed all emails on to Graham Downes for his response.

Owners of the hedges at The Bull Ring and The Wheelwrights are not happy that they have been requested to cut these back as they consider these to be OK. Clerk asked SC to look at these and will be dealt with once Graham Downes returns from holiday.

BW16 – SC confirmed that this work was in hand but further complaints received.

SC – Council Tax payment notification

SC – Lengthsman Scheme – RESOLVED to carry on with this scheme.

Transparency Code – this needs to be signed up to and RESOLVED to look into this after the training session at Shirehall as this will be discussed.

Local Council Awards Scheme

Mazars Training session at Shirehall Thursday 5.30.-7.30pm. Cllrs Barratt, Abbiss and Clerk will attend.

Annual parish meeting training Tuesday 31st March 2014 5.30-7.30pm – Cllrs Barratt, Abbiss and Clerk will attend.

Trees at Midwinters bend – Clerk had received notification from SC that these were in fact planted on highway land without permission and that there were 2 options available; 1 to request removal and 2 to allow on a licence which lasts for 10 years and then this would have to be renewed after the expiry or change of ownership of the property to who the permission was granted.

After discussions concern was expressed that if these were allowed to be retained then a precedent would be set. The fence was originally put there to aid visibility and having the trees planted it was felt that visibility would be impaired once they have grown up.  A vote was taken which resulted in 5 for removal with 2 abstentions (Cllrs Millington and Crawford). It was RESOLVED that the Clerk writes to SC requesting that these trees are removed.

Caravan sited on building plot will be monitored.

(b) Reply from SC re: parish problems:
All emails acknowledged and some work has already been carried out with other work programmed in for the next financial year. SC had sent a spreadsheet with work to be done and asked Cllrs to prioritise this.

 (c) Telephone response from parishioner re: hedge:
Dealt with earlier.

(d)Any other matters arising;
Clerk pointed out that she had received a telephone call from a very irate parishioner who was rude and abusive regarding the state of the roads/gritting and the provision of the new street name signs. Clerk confirmed that she had answered/dealt with all problems raised but was not prepared to be spoken to in this manner again. Clerk was instructed to put the telephone down if this happens again and it was RESOLVED that a letter should be sent to the parishioner from the Chairman.

5)
Planning applications: 

a) Reference:  15/00298/TCA (validated: 27/02/2015)

Address:  Stottesdon C E Primary School, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Shropshire, DY14 8UE

Proposal:  Fell 1No Poplar Lombardy Tree lying within Stottesdon Conservation Area

Applicant: Mrs Katie Jones

After discussions and an email read out from Mr Muggleton (Tree Warden) it was RESOLVED to support this application but asked Cllr Millington as the School Governor representative to suggest that a more suitable tree could be planted to replace this one.
b) Any others received after issue of agenda

Reference:  15/01226/TCA (validated: 18/03/2015)

Address:  Swallows Rest, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Worcestershire, DY14 8UQ

Proposal:  To fell 1No. Fir within Stottesdon Conservation Area

Applicant: Mr Mark Dayus (Swallows Rest, Stottesdon, Kidderminster, Worcestershire, DY14 8UQ)

After discussions it was RESOLVED to support these plans as this is a large tree quite close to the house. It had been queried whether a replacement tree could be planted but the applicant confirmed that he had already planted numerous trees in his fields.

	


c) Planning permissions/refusals - if any received after issue of agenda:
None.

6)
SALC report:
Cllr Abbiss reported that Karen Roper (County Secretary) had now left SALC and interviews for a further member of staff would take place after Easter.

Training sessions had recently been attended by Chairman, Cllr Abbiss and Clerk and further training sessions have been arranged. Local training sessions are being looked into.

The election process was explained.

As the Quality Council scheme has been updated this is now called the Local Council Award Scheme the Parish Council have been granted foundation level for 1 year but until the elections are held we are unable to progress any further as we did not have the required amount of Cllrs elected at the last election.

7)
Unitary Councillor’s report:
· Unitary Cllr Shineton confirmed that she would be holding a surgery in the Market Hall at Cleobury Mortimer on 11th April 9.30am-11.30am – no appointments required.
· Ambulance figures no better, not improving at all but still working on them. There is a need for 300-400 extra ambulances/staff to meet targets.

· Final briefing regarding Adult and Social Care on 1st April 2015.

· New telephone number at SC – 08456789044 who will sort out anything from missed bin collections to carers.

· LJC meeting – Kinlet Village Hall 25th March 7pm (Police 6.30pm). Cllr Hamilton-Russell explained this to the new Cllrs.

Chairman thanked Cllr Shineton for her report.

8)
Financial matters:

a) Outstanding payments: Clerks expenses - £181.68

 Clerk’s salary - £xxx

HMRC PAYE - £

Willowdene Resources (Lengthsman scheme account) – not received.

Burial Grants:Stottesdon £275, Chorley Chapel - £100 and Sidbury - £150
Chorley Village Hall - £260 (hire for 13 meetings). It was RESOLVED that these accounts be paid. 

CleoburyYouth Partnership grant, account – after discussions it was RESOLVED to make a donation of £250.

PWLB – Repayment notice – this is paid by direct debit.
Severn Hospice and Marie Curie donations – RESOLVED to make a donation of £75 each.

It was RESOLVED that all this cheques be paid and the signatories were authorised to sign the cheques.

Any others received after issue of the agenda – no further accounts received.
b) Income since last meeting – 35p interest on deposit account.
c) Bank statement – initialled by Chairman.
9)
Policy Updates: 
Standing Orders, Financial Regs, Asset Register, Risk Assessment:

All policies were approved with the exception of the Asset Register as the new street name signs need adding to this. It was RESOLVED that the policies are accepted and the asset Register be added to the next agenda for approval.

10)
Parish matters/problems:
 a) Parish problems:
· Cllr Abbiss had received request that in future if controversial plans are received then a public meeting be held in order for parishioners to attend and speak without time restriction.

Chairman confirmed that she had attended the planning meeting at Shirehall and represented the PC regarding the Willowdene plans which were approved subject to the s106 agreement. She felt that the planning aspects had not been discussed but focussed mainly on the work of Willowdene, which has never been disputed and felt that the community had not been taken into consideration.

The new lane was ignored despite objections and felt that there were so many inconsistencies with the applications but she had put the PC views over and those of the parishioners.

· Massive hole Stottesdon side of The Highlands

· Honeysuckle Lane – numerous potholes on this well used roads.

· Litter pick taken place by Cllr Allen who was surprised at the amount of litter on the Harcourt road. Willowdene have been asked to carry out a litter pick on the main road from Stottesdon/Chorley.

· Walton Bank/Bakers Bank – pothole – temporary cones being squashed.

· Chorley road on Ferney Hall bend – potholes causing drivers to drive in the middle of the road on the bend. Clerk pointed out that she had asked SC to repair this while they had the road closed. Mr Corrie had reported these to SC as they had filled this which he felt would be out again in no time.

· Tarmac – presumably left over from the Chorley road repairs appears to have been used in the gateway to Willowdene opposite the Duck Inn – why wasn’t this used to fill these potholes? This is exactly the same as what happed at Walton.

Clerk will report all these problems to SC.

b) Parish Watch:
Cllr Hamilton-Russell reported that there had been 2 incidents locally. 1 at Chapel Cottage, Chorley where a crow bar had been used to get into a container parked at the property and the other at Woodhouse Farm where an attempt had been made to take oil from the tank.
It was also reported that 3 sheds at the Old Vicarage had been entered and equipment taken.

11)
Correspondence:  

Emails forwarded include: All noted as received unless comments made.
SALC Bulletins

RSN newsletters

SC – Electoral Roll updates

SALC – CTSG decision

SC – BW16 reply – Cllr Crawford will monitor this and keep Clerk informed but also pointed out that further problems had arisen since this was last reported to SC. 
SC – Reply re: trees at Midwinters – dealt with earlier.
Samaritans AGM 13th April, Wellington

Stottesdon School re: potholes. Clerk read out this email which had also been sent to SC – work carried out to repair the worst of the potholes.
SC – Outdoor Recreation newsletter

Local Council Award registration reply – Foundation level granted for 1 year.
Any others received after issue of agenda:
Clerk’s new tax code

Adopt a telephone kiosk for £1- no interest at present as the removal of the telephone has not be threatened.
Lloyds Bank change of opening hours at Cleobury Mortimer – now will close on Tuesday and Wednesday from 1st June and open Monday, Thursday and Frieay from 10am til 3pm.
Clerks Direct/SLCC/LCR magazines

Mazars audit form received.

Receipt – Crucial Crew donation.
12)
Date of next meeting:
 13th April – Annual Parish Meeting and 20th Parish Council meeting

Clerk suggested inviting Steve Brown – SC Environmental Maintenance Manager to attend to give update on the highway repairs planned.

Speakers from the car rally clubs could also be invited.
Cheques written:

Clerk’s expenses - £181.68

Clerk’s salary - £xxx

HMRC PAYE - £

Sidbury PCC - £150

Chorley Chapel - £100

Stottesdon PCC - £275

Chorley Village Hall - £260

Cleobury Mortimer Youth Partnership - £250

Donations:
Marie Curie - £75

Severn Hospice - £75

There being no other business the meeting closed at 9.40pm.

Signed:   Chairman




Date:

These minutes were approved at the Parish Council meeting on 20th April 2015.
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